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AGENDA
HEALTH, SOCIAL, EDUCATIONAL & ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MEETING
TO BE HELD IN ROOM #318
PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING
CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Chairwoman Sayegh, Legislators Crowley & Nacerino

Wednesday 6:30PM February 22, 2023

1. Pledge of Allegiance

2. Roll Call

3. Acceptance of Minutes — November 15,2022 & December 14, 2022 Meetings

4. Discussion/Update/Putnam Hospital Center/PHC President Mark Hirko

5. Approval/Memorialization/NYSAC Resolution Calling on NYS to Continue to
Pass-Thru Federal Affordable Care Act Enhanced Federal Medicaid Assistance

Percentage Funds

6. Approval/Fund Transfer 22T418/Social Services/Reallocation to Cover NYS
Office of Children and Family Services Chargeback

7. Approval/Fund Transfer 23T017/Office for Senior Resources/Philipstown Rent
8. Other Business

9. Adjournment
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HEALTH, SOCIAL, EDUCATIONAL & ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD IN ROOM #318
PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING
CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Chairwoman Sayegh, Legislators Addonizio & Jonke

Tuesday November 15, 2022
(Immediately following the Rules Committee Meeting at 6:30PM)

The meeting was called to order at 7:42 P.M. by Chairwoman Sayegh who requested that
Legislator Nacerino lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Upon roll call Legislator Addonizio,
Legislator Jonke and Chairwoman Sayegh were present.

Item #3 - Approval of Minutes — August 9 and September 12, 2022, Meetings
The minutes were approved as submitted.

Item #4 - Approval/Fund Transfer 22T315/Health Department/Increases in Preschool and
Early Intervention

Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve Fund Transfer 22T315; Seconded by Legislator
Jonke. All in favor.

Item #5 - Approval/Budgetary Amendment 22A078/Health Department/Award from
National Association of City and County Health Officials/Investment in Medical Reserve
Corps

Shanna Siegel, Supervising Public Health Educator, stated the goal is to have more technical
support for the Medical Reserve Corps. (MRC) in the form of equipment such as laptops and

training. She stated they are interested in instituting a satellite EOC (Emergency Operations
Center).

Chairwoman Sayegh stated this is a great use of funding.

Legislator Montgomery noted the importance of having a satellite EOC. She questioned how
this would be utilized if areas are cut off from the County Seat.

Ms. Siegel stated they have not finalized where the satellite EOC will be stored.

Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 22A078; Seconded by
Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #6 - Approval/Budgetary Amendment 22A079/Social Services/State Rental
Supplement Program Funding
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Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 22A079; Seconded by
Legislator Jonke. All in favor.

Item #7 - Discussion/Update/Mental Health Update/Commissioner of Social Services
Michael Piazza ’

Commissioner Piazza stated the mental healthcare providers discuss the status of the system of
care at multiple meetings. He stated that he and Deputy Commissioner Sara Servadio met with
the school districts to receive feedback on what their needs are. He stated there are issues
throughout the state, and the issues in Putnam are universal and you will not find a county that is
not impacted in a similar way. He stated access to inpatient care is limited. He stated there are
waitlists for services for children and adolescents. He added that there has been a significant
increase in people seeking help since the pandemic. He noted that a big reason for the lack of
capacity is that many clinicians have decided they did not want to work anymore. He stated
child psychiatrists have always been hard to find and that is still the case now. He stated the use
of telehealth has taken off. He stated there is also a shortage of case managers as many go into
private practice. He stated it is not an issue of money, it is about who is willing to work for the
available salaries. He stated supported housing providers have not recovered since the pandemic
started. He stated there are 58 supported housing beds in the County, but not all are filled due to
lack of staffing and/or the seriousness of the symptoms cannot be handled. He stated people
come to DSS when they cannot find other help. He stated when telehealth started taking off, the
State started providing laptops or tablets to police agencies so that if an officer came upon an
emotionally disturbed person, they could have a telehealth visit that could reduce the crisis or
guide the officer. He stated the program could not be initiated due to lack of staffing. He stated
on the positive side, there is sufficient capacity in substance abuse treatment. He stated there are
many initiatives in place for Narcan distribution and education. He stated there are 21
unintended death fatalities this year with 2 months to go. He stated there have been 50 overdose
reversals with Narcan. He stated all known strategies to reduce fatalities are being implemented.
He spoke about the idea of “sober homes™ which are not licensed by the State and not funded by
the County. He stated for the past four (4) weeks approximately 30 providers have taken part in
a work group to examine the system of care for children. He stated they came up with five (5)
action plans. He stated one (1) of them that he is involved with is establishing a work group to
work specifically with the schools and have regular meetings so that when a school social worker
is having an issue with a student, they do not have to wait until it becomes a crisis for additional
assistance. He stated the County will also set up meetings with the school superintendents at
least three (3) times a year. He stated it will include the Sheriff’s Department, Probation, and the
Health Department. He noted that there will also be a liaison to the schools. He stated the
County Executive’s commitment to a Crisis Stabilization Center continues to progress and a site
next to Putnam Hospital has been identified as a potential location. He stated developmental
disabilities are a point of focus for improving how they are handled. He stated many times there
is no safe discharge plan for these patients.

Chairwoman Sayegh noted that she believes the difficulties with handing developmentally
disabled patients is universal, as she knows a nurse in another state that deals with similar issues.
She questioned if there have been any solutions found for the various issues Commissioner
Piazza mentioned.
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Commissioner Piazza stated the State recognizes what the needs are and they are caught in
similar situations. He stated it is not an answer but there is an acknowledgment of the issues.

Chairwoman Sayegh noted that our school system stresses importance of technology and not
human services and interactions.

Legislator Addonizio suggested using funds from the opioid settlement for the Stabilization
Center. She questioned if that could be done.

Commissioner Piazza stated it could be used and would be appropriate.

Legislator Montgomery stated she wished that County Executive Odell had given the Legislature
an opportunity to be part of the decision making process with the Stabilization Center. She
stated it will not help her constituents as it is the same distance to the Poughkeepsie Stabilization
Center. She stated she would have rather funded existing programs, for example The Prevention
Council, Mental Health Association, and CoveCare. She stated these providers have not had
their funding increased in years. She stated she knows that these agencies appreciate the
consistent support but it is up to the County to realize that their costs have increased. She played
a voicemail message from a constituent who could not make it and had issues with getting
mental health services and was told that CoveCare was not taking new patients due to lack of
staffing. She stated there is no transportation for people to get to healthcare if they are not on
Medicaid. She stated Westchester and Dutchess Counties have decreased taxes while still
investing in mental health resources.

Chairwoman Sayegh noted some aspects that Legislator Montgomery mentioned have to do with
State funding, which the County is reliant on.

Legislator Nacerino thanked Commissioner Piazza for his thorough update. She stated it was
important to make it known that the struggles that Putnam County faces are not unique to the
County but are universal and felt all over. She thanked all the mental health professionals in our
community. She stated these are unprecedented times.

Legislator Addonizio thanked Commissioner Piazza for providing the facts. She stated it is not
any different from any other county. She stated it comes down to a lack of workers.

Commissioner Piazza noted that vacancies in staffing create wait lists.

Chairwoman Sayegh noted she received a similar message to the one that Legislator
Montgomery played. She stated she is happy to see that mental health professionals are
becoming more involved in the schools. She stated the school psychologists have been'very

helpful.

Legislator Montgomery stated her frustration with the lack of funding from the County for the
Philipstown Behavioral Health Hub (Hub).

Page | 3



Larry Burke, Commanding Officer of the Village of Cold Spring Police, stated the overdose
figures are inaccurate because they do not account for the ones who do not call 911 and use an at
home Narcan kit. He stated Commissioner Piazza does a great job.

Rebecca Pearsall, Philipstown Hub Board Member, stated she is excited to be here. She stated
these are unprecedented times. She stated she is looking forward to working together.

Legislator Addonizio stated the Opioid Settlement money could be used to help fund the
Philipstown Hub.

Commissioner Piazza stated the County has received approximately $613,000 from the opioid
settlement as of now and will continue to receive more. He stated they will do a needs
assessment in the County.

Legislator Nacerino noted that she supports creating a Stabilization Center in the County. She
noted, as far as the Philipstown Hub, there is a process and criteria of eligibility for outside
agencies to receive taxpayer funding.

Chairwoman Sayegh requested Commissioner Piazza provide clarification on what exactly a
Stabilization Center is and the benefits.

Commissioner Piazza stated it is a voluntary diversion from the emergency room. He stated if
people are in crisis they can go to an emergency room. He stated Putnam County does not have
a mobile crisis team. He stated the consumers have asked for a Stabilization Center in the
County, they do not want to have to go to Poughkeepsie. He stated for approximately the past
ten years of our local government plan a Stabilization Center and a Mobile Crisis Team have
been the number one (1) request on the Needs Assessment. He stated an Officer can encourage a
person to go the Stabilization Center, but they cannot force a person to go. He stated the
Stabilization Center has a Clinical Staff, Social Workers and Nurses. He stated there is not a
psychiatrist and they will not do a detox there, but can help the individuals to go to a place that
does do that, as an example Arms Acres. He stated it is a 23-hour safe space for someone in
crisis. He stated additionally there would be showering facility and food available.

Legislator Montgomery stated her concern is what happens after the 23 hours in the Stabilization
Center. She stated she requested funding for the Hub. She stated unfortunately no funding was
provided.

Legislator Gouldman questioned if children and adults are separated and why is there a 23 hour
limit.

Commissioner Piazza stated when it was originally formulated there was no State funding
available. He explained in order to receive Medicaid funding, which is the major funding source,
regulations had to be set. He stated the billing is done on a 23.5 hour basis.

Ms. Pearsall stated she is a Director of Clinical Services in a residence home in Garrison. She
stated that she found with the kids that a Stabilization Center would be wonderful as a first stop.
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She stated she agrees with Legislator Montgomery in that there needs to be more. She spoke to
an innovative idea that she has heard and believes would be effective. She stated it is a psycho
education of the community. She stated helping the community to understand this while creating
a foundation of a vocabulary for help could be really beneficial as well.

Commissioner Piazza stated there would be a role to be played by the other community agencies.
He stated there needs to be a unified involvement for the benefit of the client.

Liza Szpylka from CoveCare Center stated her agreement with the value of a collaboration and
coordination between all of the agencies to serve the client. :

Jean Kelly member of the Putnam Valley Democratic Committee questioned if there is any
health care incentive for nurses and doctors who have walked away from their professions as a

result of what they went through during COVID-19.

Commissioner Piazza stated there is no special program that he is aware of at the present time.
He stated it is a good recommendation.

Chairwoman Sayegh expressed her appreciation to Commissioner Piazza and to everyone who
participated in the discussion.

Item #8 - Other Business- None
Item #9 — Adjournment

There being no further business, at 9:00 P.M., Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to adjourn;
Seconded by Legislator Jonke. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Administrative Assistant Ed Gordon.
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HEALTH, SOCIAL, EDUCATIONAL & ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE MEETING
HELD IN ROOM #318
PUTNAM COUNTY OFFICE BUILDING
CARMEL, NEW YORK 10512

Chairwoman Sayegh, Legislators Addonizio & Jonke

Wednesday December 14, 2022
(Immediately following the Rules Committee Meeting at 6:30PM)

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by Chairwoman Sayegh who requested that
Legislator Addonizio lead in the Pledge of Allegiance. Upon roll call Legislator Addonizio and
Chairwoman Sayegh were present. Legislator Jonke was absent. Legislator Albano sat in place
of Legislator Jonke.

Item #3 - Approval/Appointment/Board of Health/Heiber

Legislator Sullivan stated he knows Dr. Heiber who is a veterinarian in Mahopac. He stated Dr.
Heiber is community minded and is a great addition to the Board. '

Chairwoman Sayegh noted that Dr. Heiber is part of the group that does the rabies vaccination
clinic with the County.

Legislative Counsel Robert Firriolo clarified that Dr. Heiber cannot take Dr. Philips place on the
Board of Health, because Dr. Heiber is a veterinarian, not a physician, which was the role Dr.
Philips was filling on the Board. He noted that Dr. Heiber can fill another vacancy on the Board.

Chairwoman Sayegh stated the Board is still accepting applications.

Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve Appointment/Board of Health/Heiber; Seconded
by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #4 - Approval/Appointments/Mental Health Community Services Board
Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to waive the rules and accept the additional, which was a
revised request from County Executive Odell to appoint eight (8) members to the Mental Health

Community Services Board.

Chairwoman Sayegh stated each candidate provided detailed resumes. She read the names of
each candidate.

Legislator Nacerino stated she appreciates receiving the resumes but is concerned with having
the addresses and contact information of the candidates. She requested that everyone treat this

personal information with care.

Chairwoman Sayegh questioned Legislative Counsel if resumes are private information.
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Legislative Counsel Firriolo stated there are provisions in the Public Officers Law on personal
information such as name and addresses are not confidential as they can be found through
various resources. He stated however, as a best practice, the Legislative Office redacts addresses
and contact information of private citizens who are volunteering, just as a way to protect
personal privacy. He stated this information can still be obtained via a FOIL (Freedom of
Information Law) request.

Chairwoman Sayegh stated she understands the Legislature having the resumes on file and
available in the Legislative Office, however she wonders if these resumes should be online for
public viewing. She stated these resumes have a good deal of personal information.
Legislator Albano stated the Legislature could elect not to have the resumes online.

Legislator Addonizio agreed.

Legislator Nacerino stated the Legislature has an obligation to protect volunteers’ privacy.

Legislator Gouldman suggested having the volunteers only provide an email and phone number.

Chairwoman Sayegh stated the Legislature would benefit from knowing which Town they reside
in.

Legislative Counsel Firriolo clarified that they still have to fill out the same disclosure forms that
all volunteers must fill out, which has their address on it and can be obtained via FOIL.

Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve the revised Appointments/Mental Health
Community Services Board; Seconded by Legislator Albano. All in favor. )

Legislator Addonizio requested clarification on the handling of these resumes moving forward.

Legislative Counsel Firriolo stated the resolution with their names and terms will be on the
Legislative website, but not the resumes with personal information.

Item #5 - Approval/Budgetary Amendment 22A084/Y outh Bureau/Revising Allocations to
Green Chimneys, Arbor House, and Transitional Living Program

Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to approve Budgetary Amendment 22A084; Seconded by
Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Item #6 - FYI/Fund Transfer 22T332/Health Department/Year End Overtime and Temp
Payroll — Duly Noted

Item #7 - Other Business — None

Item #8 - Adjournment

pg. 2



There being no further business, at 7:15 P.M., Chairwoman Sayegh made a motion to adjourn;
Seconded by Legislator Addonizio. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Administrative Assistant Ed Gordon.
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Discussion/Update/Putnam Hospital Center/PHC
President Dr. Mark Hirko
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Calling on the State of New York to Continue to Pass-Thru Federal
Affordable Care Act Enhanced Federal Medicaid Assistance Percentage
Funds -

WHEREAS, the SFY 2024 State Budget proposal would end the Affordable Care Act
(ACA) enhanced Federal Medical Assistance Percentage (eFMAP) federal pass-thru to
counties and New York City; and

WHEREAS, the State is proposing to keep all of these federal savings going forward
and use them to cover further expansions of Medicaid eligibility and benefits and to
increase payments to health care providers; and

WHEREAS, the elimination of this ACA eFMAP federal pass-thru will require the 57
counties to spend at least $280 million more in SFY 2024, and approximately $1 billion
when New York City is included; and '

WHEREAS, the SFY 2024 costs to counties and New York City are scheduled to grow
by 30 percent by SFY 2027; and

WHEREAS, it is the strong view of NYSAC that congress intended these federal
savings to be shared with counties proportional to the amount they contributed toward
the nonfederal Medicaid match; and

WHEREAS, since 2003, the state has shared the funds proportionally based on our
analysis of savings we have received during periods when an enhanced federal Medicaid

match was enacted by Congress; and

WHEREAS, enacted in 2011, the Medicaid statutory cap for all 62 counties is $7.6
billion. The Medicaid statutory cap for the 57 counties outside of New York City is $2.25
billion.; and

WHEREAS, starting in SFY 2014, New York began sharing these federal ACA savings
directly with counties. The savings for a year were provided by lowering the weekly
payments each county and NYC make to the state to support the State’s Medicaid
program. Through February 1, 2023, the state continues to share the federal savings
from the ACA eFMAP with the 57 counties and NYC; and

WHEREAS, counties strongly disagree with the need to cut county funding so deeply
when the Governor’s budget proposes to fully fund its own reserves two years ahead of
schedule de depositing $5.4 billion into reserves before the end of SFY 2023, while also
projecting a general fund surplus of $35 billion by the end of SFY 2024.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the New York State Association of
Counties calls on the State to continue to share these federal funds with counties as has

been the precedent for over 20 years; and

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that copies of this resolution be sent to the counties
of New York State encouraging member counties to enact similar resolutions; and
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BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that NYSAC shall forward copies of this resolution to
the Governor of the State of New York, the New York State Legislature, the New York
State Congressional Delegation, and all others deemed necessary and proper.
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MEMORANDUM

DATE: February 9, 2023
TO: Kevin Byrne

Putnam County Executive

CC: Michael Piazza
Commissioner of Social Services

FROM: Amy Sayegh %p S’ .
Chairwoman, Health, Social \BHucational, nyfronmental Committee

RE: February Health Meeting — State Budget eFMAP Proposal

The Legislative Office is in receipt of the attached resolution, provided by NYSAC, regarding the
State’s Enhanced Federal Medicaid Assistance Percentage proposal. This item will be on the
February 22, 2023 Health, Social, Educational & Environmental Committee agenda for
consideration for memorialization. Respectfully, I request that Commissioner of Social Services
Michael Piazza attend said meeting to give his professional insight on this matter.

The meeting will begin at 6:30PM and be held in Room 318 of the County Office Building.

Thank you for your attention to this request.

Attachment
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COUNTY OF PUTNAM
FUND TRANSFER REQUEST

TO: Commlsshﬁnor of Flnance

FROM: Grace M. Balcer

DEPT: Social Serviees 2022

DATE: 2Mi23

Fhereby request approval for the following transfer of finds:

FROM T
ACCOUNTE INAME ACCOUNT# ! NAME ANOUNT PURPQSE
10431000 54950 10612800 54413 $104,814 Reallacate county funds to
{County Gontribution) (Caro Stata Traltting) covor NYS Office of
’ Children and Family
Services (OCFS) chargeback
for placement In a stato
facility from 4/Br21-12734i21.
flocal shar)
Totat s1o4,é14
2022

2023

Fiscol mpact § <

Pacalingacts O m of>
. " Department Head Siynature/Designee  Date

P
=
~
L4
2. &
AUTHORIZATION: (Electronic signatures) =iy A
?'XQ*; L=
XIP o
Pate Commisslonst of Finanso/MDasigneo: Inittated by: $0 - $5,000.00 oy
e C X3
: : zce =
Date County Exectitive/Dasignee: Authorized for Leglslativa Consldoration: $5,000.01 - $10,00 08 *ﬁz’% O
. . acki & ik [
- n
Date Chalrporson Audit /Deslgnes: $0-$10,000.00 o
Data

Audit & Administration Committee: $10,000.07 - $25,000.00




COUNTY OF PUTNAM

FUND TRANSFER REQUEST
TO: Commissioner of Finance
FROM: Grace M. Balcer
DEPT: | Social Services 2022

DATE: 2/1/23

I hereby request approval for the following transfer of funds:

FROM TO

ACCOUNT# /NAME ACCOUNT#/ NAME AMOUNT PURPOSE

10431000 54950 10612900 54413 $104,814 Reallocate county funds to

(County Contribution) (Care State Training) cover NYS Office of

‘ Children and Family
Services (OCFS) chargeback
for placement in a state
facility from 4/8/21-12/31/21.
(Local share)
Total $104,814
2022 Fiscal lmpact $ O

202‘3___ Fiscal Impact $ O //%LCMM&U ;%3/93

Department Head Signature/Designee  Date

AUTHORIZATION: (Electronic signatures)

Date Commissioner of Finance/Designee: Initiated by: $0 - $5,000.00

Date _ County Executive/Designee: Authorized for Legislative Consideration: $5,000.01 - $10,000.00
Date  Chairperson Audit /Designee: $0 - $10,000.00

Date Audit & Admini-stration Committge: $10,000.01 - $25,000.00
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COUNTY OF PUTNAM Q X »

FUND TRANSFER REQUEST

1

TO: Commissioner of Finance

. ~2
FROM: Michael Gunningham . p s
’ . m-—«xg &
DEPT: - Office for Senior Resources X =
_ - TP
DATE: 01/23/2023 o
-« o= O
zSS =
, ‘ <Sm
I hereby request approval for the followmg amendment of funds: -~ g
FROM TO )
ACCOUNT# INAME ACCOUNT# NAME AMOUNT PURPOSE
10677800-54383 10677400-54383 . $23,808.00 Philipstown Rent” - s Place Vi G2 o
Building Rental o Building Rental : R ‘_3;1\\%{‘4‘ A Loz 2,
106774b0-54383—101 85 10677400-54383 "~ $3,850.00 Philipstown Rent o
Building Rental Building Rental '
10677400-54383-101856 10677900-54383 $6,541.00 Philipstown Rent v
Building Rental Building Rental
$34.199.007
2023 Fiscal Impact $ 0.00
2024 Fiscal Impact $ 0.00
A K of ‘ﬂ M 01/23/2023°
Dept Head/Pesigned Signature Date
AUTHORIZATION: (Electronic Signatures)
Dale Commissioner of Finance/Deslignee: $ 0-$5,000.00
Date County Executive/Designee: $5,000.01 - $10,000.00
Date Chairperson Audit/Designee: : $0-$10,000.00

Date Audit & Administration Committee: $10,000.01 - $25,000.00
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Kathleen Scheidt

Fram: , Kristen Wunner

Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2023 4:12 PM
To: Kathleen Scheidt ‘

Cc: ’ Geralyn Genussa

Subject: FW: Philipstown Rent, Sewer & Water
Hi,

Can you please put together the below budget transfer?

Philipstown Building Rental
Decrease10677400-54383-10185 $10,391
Decrease 10677800-54383 $23,808
Increase 10677400-54383 527,658 _
Increase 10677900-54383 $6,541

Fiscal Impact - S0

Village of Cold Spring Water & Sewer
Decrease 10677400-54911-10185 5286
" Decrease 10677800-54911 $655
Increase 10677400-54911 $761
increase 10677900-54911 $180

Fiscal Impact - $0

“With this allocation adjustment, MUNIS will accurately reflect how we claim expenses for 118, Cl, ClI, and WIN-funding.

Thank you,
Kristen

From: Kristen Wunner

Sent: Thursday, January 19, 2023 12:12 PM

To: Barbara Markert <barbara.markert@putnamcountyny.gov>
Ce: Geralyn Genussa <Geralyn.Genussa@putnamcountyny.gov>
Subject: Philipstown Rent, Sewer & Water

Barbara,

Here is the split for Philipstown Rent ($163,544)
20% 10677200-54383 - 532,709

37.43% 10677400-54383 - S61,217

7.99% 10677400-54383-10185 - $13,061
10.58% 10677800-54383 - 517,307

24% 10677900-54383 - 39,250

Philipstown Water / Sewer: ($4,499)
20% 10677200-54911 - $900
37.43% 10677400-54911 - 51,684

7.99% 10677400-54911-10185 - $359 . Q %/@ / 7
1



10.58% 10677800-54911 - $476
24% 10677900-54911 - $1,080

Geralyn — this should match exactly what you have on the AU.

Thank you, ’
Kristen

Fiscal Manager

Putnam County Office for Senior Resources
110 OId Route 6, Bldg. #3

Carmel, New York 10512

845-808-1700 X47123

237D/ 7



